
 

 

INCLUSIVE WEBSITE EXPERIENCE 

Lake-Sumter State College is committed to ensuring that all students and visitors, including persons with 
disabilities, are able to access and use all of our services, programs and activities. We recognize that 
many individuals are increasingly using our website to access information and obtain services.  

We understand that website users who have disabilities may use the website with the assistance of 
technology, including screen readers, captioning, transcripts, and other auxiliary aids and services. We are 
committed to providing all website users with information about our services and alternative ways we can 
offer these services. 

Lake-Sumter State College is committed to making our websites accessible to all audiences. We are 



DISTRICT BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

LAKE- SUMTER STATE COLLEGE  

Leesburg, Sumterville, Clermont 

November 28, 2018 

The regular meeting of the District Board of Trustees, Lake-Sumter State College, was called to 
order at 5:00 p.m. on November 28, 2018 in Board Room 327 at the South Lake Campus, by Mr. 
Peter Wahl, Board Chairman. In attendance was Mr. Bryn Blaise, Mr. Bret Jones, Ms. Emily 
Lee, Jennifer Hill, Jennifer Hooten, and Mr. Tim Morris.  

Mr. Wahl welcomed those in attendance and invited them to join in the Pledge of Allegiance 
followed by a moment of silence. 

Mr. Jones reported he needed to leave by 5:30 p.m.  

PRESENTATIONS ATHLETICS DEPARTMENT  

Mike Matulia announced the Region 8, Division 2, NJCAA Champion for 2018. This is the first 
time in school history that one of our teams have earned their way to a national championship. 
The team ended 11th place in the nation.  

He introduced head coah Amanda Phelps. Dr. Bigard read and presented a resolution in Amanda 



WHEREAS, Amanda Phelps, Nate Camnitz and Cassady Cook have received the President’s Achievement 
Award for excellence in coaching the 2018 volleyball season; and 

WHEREAS, the coaching staff and athletes have consistently demonstrated a commitment to the values of 
scholarship, sportsmanship, teamwork and service;   

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT, the LSSC District Board of Trustees do hereby convey special 
recognition to the 2018 Women’s Volleyball Team, Head Coach Amanda Phelps and Assistant Coaches Nate 
Camnitz and Cassady Cook for achieving national ranking and congratulate them on an outstanding season.  
Presented this 28th day of November, 2018. 

AFC PROFESSOR OF THE YEAR 

Dr. Wymer announced that Brenda Skocelas competed at the AFC Annual meeting for AFC 
Professor 



TH EREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED THAT, the LSSC District Board of Trustees do hereby convey special 
recognition to Brenda Skoczelas for her exceptional service to Lake-Sumter State College and the District Board 
of Trustees. 

TRIO PROGRAM  

Dr. Brady reported on the TRIO program which is federally funded by the Department of 
Education. She introduced Nicole Duslak to give a detailed report on TRIO.  

Lake-Sumter host two of the three TRIO programs Upward Bound and Talent Search. We have 
had these programs for almost 20 years. Together these two programs service 677 students in 
Lake and Sumter County. 

She reviewed some program highlights, which are detailed in the report in each packet.  

She invited each trustee to the TRIO banquet on April 11 at 6 p.m. and she asked that each 





Retirement of: 
Carol Henry      (effective date 12/31/2018) 
Mary Lunsford      (effective date 12/31/2018) 
 

The motion was passed with the following vote: Voting “yea” – 



He spoke with Terry Yoder with T&D Concrete regarding the need for greater coordination and 
focus Sumter workforce providers and continuing the conversation with others in the community 
to look at how we can consolidate and provide a single voice for workforce growth in Sumter 
County.  

He had a good meeting David Booth, Combat to Careers for Veterans regarding grant 
development. Dr. Sidor and Thom Kieft gave him a tour of our math emporium and how we can 
assist his people with math courses. Dr. Brady is also working with him on coordinating our 
advising. Mr. Booth has a direct link to Washington and needs more information to create this 
broader relationship.  

Dr. Sidor and Dr. Culpepper are working together with Steamrollers Studio to discuss a joint 
program with being their educational provider for animation and game development.  

Claire Brady 
 
Dr. Brady reported that they are really focusing their attention on spring enrollment campaign. 
They are continuing to do the things that are working are such as auto calling campaign, emails, 
and social media. We are working on our current student encouraging them to enroll early by 
doing this our spring enrollment has increased significantly.  They are also working on a Stop 
Out Campaign these are students who took a break and needs a reminder to come back to school. 
Also trying to encourage marketing through social media and geo targeting specific locations, 
mainly hospitals and other helath care locations for our RN to BSN program. 
 
She announced some of the events they have visited and impacted members of the community at 
these events. She shared that a detailed report for the entire Student Affairs is located in each 
packet. 
 
Doug Wymer  
On 8 November 2018, LSSC Physics instructor Brenda Skoczelas competed for the AFC 
Professor of the Year award with her presentation entitled, “Standing Waves and Music”. Her 
presentation can be viewed on LSSC’s AFC Facebook page. I am pleased to announce that Ms. 



1. Mark Duslak, Director of Student Development, “The Advisor’s Edict: Caring is a Core 
Value” 

2. Amber Karlins, Instructor of English (and 2017 AFC Professor of the Year), “Mastering 
Mastery Pathways: An Innovative Approach to Increasing Student Success” 

3. Nicole Duslak, Director of Educational Opportunity Programs, “Leadership Lessons 
from a Burning Building: What was More Important Than My Stuff Was on Fire?!” 

4. Alissa Sustarsic, Associate Professor of Mathematics, “Division of Florida Colleges 
Presents: Success in Math Pathways Re-Design: Lessons from the Florida College 
System” 

A major project has been afoot in Academic Affairs regarding online courses and we have been 
making excellent progress. Quality Matters is a quality assurance system that includes standards 
that create 



Heather Bigard  
 
Dr. Bigard thanked the board for acknowledging the Volleyball Team for their 
accompolishments. She and Anita Geraci-Carver have been working on two large agreements. 
The SSC agreement which is our grounds and janitorial service and the other is with Career 
Source for the occupation of Building M. 
 
The Lake County Commission approved the funding from the Tourism and Development 



Gala planning for 2019 is underway. We are very excited and appreciative to Ernie Morris for 
once again serving as our Presenting Sponsor. You will be receiving more information soon on 
the Great Gatsby themed event.  

The LSSC Foundation is partnering with the Community Foundation of South Lake to offer a 
planned giving seminar on March 1, 2019 on the South Lake Campus. This is a great opportunity 
for the Foundation to grow our presence in the South Lake Community. The title of the 
Conference is Tax Wise Giving. Please consider joining us.  

The Shamrock Shuffle 5K/10K is scheduled for March 16, 2019 on the South Lake Campus. We 
are excited to bring new participants and sponsors to support the event.  

A scholarship dinner is planned for March 28, 2019 at 6pm on the Leesburg campus. This is an 
opportunity for donors and students to come together and for the student to thank their donor for 
the investment into their lives.  

Facilities Committee 

The Facilities Committee met on Tuesday, October 30th and Dr. Sidor brought the committee up 
to date on the Lake Hall Partnership project. He is discussing a possible partnership with The 
City of Leesburg and Beacon College. The total project cost is $6m. 

Dr. Sidor updated the group that Mrs. Farish-Hall has decided not to change her father’s original 
intent for the use of the Sumter Center Property.  Dr. Sidor sent a letter and placed a call to her 
accountant whom handles her affairs to see if we can work through her concerns.  

Dr. Sidor had a conversation with Michael Pittman about a partnership to bring our health 
programs closer to the center of the healthcare provider’s network in Sumter County. He has a 
follow up meeting scheduled with him to see how we can make it happen. He would like to 
position the Sumter Center as a trades and workforce campus, keep moving forward with our line 
worker, and relay tech programs.  

Dr. Sidor updated the group that Mrs. Farish-Hall has decided not to change her father’s original 
intent for the use of the Sumter Center Property.  Dr. Sidor sent a letter and placed a call to her 
accountant whom handles her affairs to see if we can work through her concerns.  

He had a conversation with Michael Pittman about a partnership to bring our health programs 
closer to the center of the healthcare provider’s network in Sumter County. He has a follow up 
meeting scheduled with him to see how we can make it happen. He would like to position the 
Sumter Center as a trades and workforce campus, keep moving forward with our line worker, 
and relay tech programs.  

Dr. Sidor met with Abel Biri and discussed ways in which the college and Advent Hospital could 
enhance our partnerships. The committee decided to schedule another Facilities meeting inviting 
Abel Biri to discuss opportunities. 

Dr. Sidor is also speaking with LRMC about a potential simulation center partnership. Currently, 
this is only in a discussion phase.  



Dr. Sidor has been meeting with Pastor Jose Elias Gonzales and Commissioner Sean Parks to use 
the second floor of the Cagan Crossing Library to develop Lake-Sumter courses in the Four 
Corners Area.  

Strategic Planning Committee 



Mr. Wahl reported that in each packet is the compulation of the metric for the Presidents 
Evaluation. The remarks reported by the Board of Trustees are excellent.  

A motion was made by Tim Morris to accept the three year contract, rollover of vacation hours, 


